

## 2023-2024 EDGD Chair Message



Hello EDGD Division Members.

I'm excited to serve as our division chair this year. I have taught graphics each of my nine years in academia and this division has been a wonderful resource for best practices. I hope that our many new members will also find EDGD to be a beneficial community.

Our executive board has been busy trying return to pre-pandemic modes of operation. I'd like to thank everyone who filled out the division survey! The results indicate interest in returning to an in-person Mid-year conference. Our goal is to have a virtual meet up during Fall 2024 and then our 75<sup>Th</sup> Mid-year conference in-person Fall 2025. More information will

be provided as soon as it is available.

We will also soon begin the process of soliciting nominations for the Distinguished Service award and Rising Educator award. Information about our division and the many awards can be found on our website: <a href="https://edgd.asee.org/">https://edgd.asee.org/</a>. Once our Mid-year conference resumes, we'll have several other division awards returning. Once again, please stay tuned for more information.

Finally, I'd like to thank the entire EDGE leadership team. I appreciate their support the past couple months and am looking forward to seeing everyone in person at the annual conference.

Joshua Gargac, EDGD Chair Ohio Northern University

## **EDGD Officers (2023-2024)**

Chair Josh Gargac

Vice Chair Juan Granizo

Secretary/Treasurer Matthew Wettergreen

**Director of Membership** Cameron Denson

**Director of Programs** Erik Schettig

**Director of Communications** Shaobo Huang

Director of Publications Nancy Study

Past Chair Steven Nozaki



WISH EDGD MEMBERS A SEASON FILLED WITH HAPPINESS HAPPY HOLIDAYS!